 YWCA
Description

The YWCA Community House is a plastered concrete building, two storied on Powderham Street with the ground falling behind to make a third floor. Its street elevation is a plain and regular composition of five windows and central door with relief panels of decoration between the windows and the top outer corners; these panels feature various motifs of Maori derivation. There are vestiges of other decoration in the fluted columns for example.
History

The inaugural meeting of the New Plymouth YWCA was held on 20 May 1921, the main item of business being the purchase of a hostel for young women; this was later opened on the 28 October in the Clarke Memorial Hostel down the road. Meetings were held in the hostel until the present club rooms were built in 1929-30. The permit for the construction of the new building was issued on the 19 February 1929, and the builder was J. T. Julian and Sons.
The YWCA and YMCA amalgamated in 1933. Major alterations and additions, including a gymnasium in the basement and the street facade, were added in 1934 to accommodate the combined and growing membership, and this is the building standing today. It is however, solely the YWCA now as the YMCA separated in 1967 and have their own premises.
Statement of significance

The building has social significance as the permanent home in New Plymouth since 1930 of an important institution, the YWCA. It is the work of an important local architect T. H. Bates, and although forthright and basic in its form, its main elevation has interesting panel reliefs. Its townscape value is lessened by the gaps in the building line on either side.

Sources

· New Plymouth District Council building file 441/74

· Puke Ariki Archives

· New Plymouth Central Business Districts Heritage Study, Volume II, Heritage Inventory, 30 April 1995

